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Community Connections, Inc.
Board of Directors Meeting

2:30—4:30 p.m., Wednesday, May 31, 2018
Lupine Conference Room, CCI Durango
Attendees:  Jim Denier, Board Chairperson; Bob Conrad, Vice Chairperson; Janice Moen, Board Treasurer; Cynthia Sadler, Board Member; Richard Siegele, Board Member; Alexandra Rodriquez, Board Member
1. Call to order – Meeting was called to order by Jim Denier, Board Chair at 2:30pm
2. Consent Agenda




Board Chair

5 minutes

__X__ Minutes – April minutes were revised and will be reviewed and approved at next meeting in June.
3. Financials – Janice Moen, Board Treasurer presented new format for summary of financials – still work in process.  
· Statement of Revenue/Expenses – Net Surplus for April  total $38,669 (included $15,000 one-time payment from Subaru)
· Variance identified because of lower Medicaid Revenue than predicted ($142,000).  Agency leadership reported some explanations for this: serving fewer clients in residential, staff shortages – (though these numbers were comparable to last year and more of a variance from budget).  We continue to run a surplus; expenses and labor $405,000 less than what we budgeted.  Adult Services reduced by two manager positions, which also impacts the expense line.
· Compared to last year – April $51,000 less than what we had last year at this time & $280,000 down from last year for labor.  

· Page 3- Cash Position – cash is up $145,000 from beginning of fiscal year July 1, 2017.
· Accounts Receivable is less than last year – still a little high, but claims were paid in May and this will be going down.  
· State – Shannon will make one time entry for a reversion to HCPF.  This will make AR higher because that revenue will be reflected in June.  Reversion is for not fully utilizing State SLS services.  We can only keep what we utilize.  Revenue is always in line with what CCI bills.  

· Page 4 – Liabilities – AP is down $72,000 due to timing issues.  The ACA penalty liability is $39,000 down from $72,577 with $17,000 left that was overestimated.  This will be written off; 

· Page 5 – Comparisons to Budget by department – SLS, Day Program, and Residential (Adult Services) reflected a variance in Medicaid funding & staffing.  People are waiting to be enrolled because we do not have staff and people who are enrolled are waiting for programs.
· Motion to approve – Cynthia Sadler, Board Member – Richard Siegele, Board Member 2nd

· Finance Committee – Cash – cash is in a sweep account.  All operating cash and reserves are in one account, which is insured under FDIC $250,000 but not making any interest.  Several ideas were proposed by the Finance Committee:
· CCI could purchase 12 CDs totaling the reserve amount.  Half the CD’s would be $75,000 and half would be $50,000.  Each would mature a different month of the year so there would be money freed on a monthly basis.  If there was a cash shortfall these could be used for back-up. 
· Alternatively, we could turn over $750,000 to Investment Advisor and have the Investment Advisor purchase CD’s for CCI.  Although this would alleviate the administrative burden internally, there is a fee for this service and we would lose much of the advantage of the interest.
· CCI could invest $250,000 in 3 different banks with 4 CDs at each bank.  The advantage is CCI would be banking at 4 different banks in the community, which expands our presence in the community, including Cortez, where at least one of the banks should be.  Shannon will have to manage the signers.  
· CCI might want to wait if interest rates go up.
* Board decision – Before a decision is made, Tara will reach out to United Way and the Community Foundation to find out which banks have the best reputation for giving back to the community.   The Finance committee will run some numbers splitting between investments and some in banks in Cortez/Durango.  Shannon and Janice will come back with a recommendation in July.
4. CEO Report:  
-
DSP wage and Aging Caregiver Bill passed and will be effective in March or April 2019 (depending on how long it takes to get CMS, Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services approval).  This will entail a 6.5% rate increase for selected services, and CCI will specifically have to pass along to DSPs, program managers and HHPs.  It will also increase the number of emergency enrollments into services.
-           Marcy Cummins retired May 15 and will still be working as a contractor for a few select projects.
-           Tara submitted our CCB re-designation. No follow up was needed, and we are good for another year.
-            Conflict Free Case Management continues to be a mess.  HCPF drafted some qualifications of a case management agency, and their first draft required any agency providing case management has to do all 11 waivers rather than focusing on the IDD Waivers.  HCPF has received significant feedback from stakeholders about the challenges of that approach.  CCI’s application for rural exception for CCI has been accepted by HCPF but still requires review and approval by CMS.  We do not know CMS’s approach under the Trump Administration, and depending on the availability of other providers, the Rural Exception may be moot.  It is still the intent of CCI to move forward with separation as soon as HCPF has developed enough information to make it feasible.
-           Need Host Home Providers – some HHPs are moving out of area or the match wasn’t working, so we are short on available host home providers.  A work group is looking at how CCI can develop the HHP program.  One realization we’ve made is that many of our best HHPs were DSPs before changing to be HHP’s.  We may want to change our approach to focusing on DSP recruitment as a career ladder towards HHP.
-          5 people going to Alliance in June to go over new trends, future planning, 4 out of 5 are going for free. 

-          Upcoming events – On June 7th, Deej, the movie is playing at Sunflower Theatre in Cortez.  CCI is co-sponsoring with Sunflower Theatre and the Cortez Public Library.  On June 5th, we are holding the 2nd Annual family day of the Growing Together Conference.  This is co-hosted by San Juan BOCES, the Durango school district, SW Center for Independence, CCI and the Arc of the Southwest.  It is a day full of workshops, activities and speakers for individuals with disabilities, their families and professionals.  The day culminates with a showing of Learning to Drive, a movie about two brothers, one with Autism.  The lead actor will be there to present the film and ask questions.  The T-REX Express train coming up in June at DSNGRR event center and Laura is recruiting volunteers to help sell beer.






5. FYE 2019 Board calendar plans:  Tara reviewed the annual calendar and asked whether the board still wants special guests to present on different aspects of our agency.  The Board responded that they like having these reports, but we need to make sure they stick to the time-- 10 minutes for presentation and 5 minutes for questions.  Tara also asked if the Board wants to continue monthly Board training as part of the meeting and the Board agreed that this is also still needed.  Janice Moen, Board Treasurer and Tara Kiene, CEO will work on schedule for trainings.  Janice also advised that we should schedule reviews of personnel policies, political lobbying rules, employee grievance procedure as a part of the yearly schedule.  Tara shared that the leadership team is working on reorganizing the Policies and Procedures to make them easier for the Board to review.  Agency staff will present to the Board to review and give recommendations this summer.  The Finance Committee will also be bringing a piece of their policies each month for review.  The Annual meeting will possibly be held in September and combined this with the “Thank you” luncheon. – Tara Kiene, CEO will work with Janice Moen, Board Treasurer on calendar and will bring draft to next meeting.



6. Board Awards:  Bob recommended that we plan a celebration at Holly House.  We could have awards or certificates for participants, such as representatives from each employer or individuals who have stepped up to provide significant supports.  We would also like to have an ad in the paper, and we are waiting for Ellen Stein, VP of Marketing to start full time to put together details.  (We could combine this with annual board meeting.)
7. Other:  The Board thought a Board retreat would be good, possibly in October.  Our yearly Strategic Plan action goals could be revisited each year at the retreat and approved before the budget is developed.  Janice Moen, Board Treasurer questioned if the board reviews insurance policies. At this time CCI does not have the board review insurance policies.  The Board decided that because of risk the insurance should be reviewed.  Our current insurance policies renew June 22nd.  Shannon Kreuser, CFO is shopping for quotes to compare and is working with a new possible agent who works with many of the other Colorado CCB’s and PASA’s.  Shannon will ask if they want to present at the June Board meeting.
8. Board training: Evaluation





https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JqqqjkIjyEI
· Video on evaluation was presented to give an overview of what program evaluation is and Tara explained how CCI does evaluations for quality improvement and use of dash board indicators to see if we are reaching goals or not. 

· For Early Intervention, we have an annual program performance profile provided through our state data system.  The Board reviewed our last available report.  Some of the items are mere compliance measures that compare the state target with CCI’s percentages.  Other items are true outcome evaluations that compare the child’s rate of development upon entrance to the program with their rate upon graduation.
· Dashboard indicators—On a Quarterly basis, our Administrative Review team reviews select dashboard indicators  to give us a snapshot of our we are performing in certain key areas.  Dashboard indicators include such areas as GER reports and operational surplus.  As we monitor these areas, we determine whether they are stable and if so, if they are within an acceptable range.  If not, we take a deeper dive into the data to determine causes and assign a workgroup to fix the process that is causing the problem.

· Satisfaction is another way we measure our program effectiveness.  We are required to perform a client satisfaction survey every 3 years and we are due for our next one.  The last time we did the survey, we tried to use Therap but we were then unable to pull a report across the agency.  The survey has also been flawed because only verbal clients have been captured.  Our goal is to develop survey for all communication styles and have client inclusion central to survey.

· Adult Service Outcome Measures—Currently, our adult services program has no effective means of measuring outcomes. This is a goal of Tara’s to develop in the next fiscal year.
· Employee satisfaction survey—Last year, our Human Resources department developed and performed a survey of employee satisfaction which will be repeated on an annual basis.  The information from this survey is utilized for retention.   

Adjourned 4:04pm
The mission of Community Connections is to create opportunities for children and adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities to lead healthy and fulfilling lives within our community.
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